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Articles and Photo Submissions for Next Month’s Edition via the QR Code or email 335elkstracks@
gmail.com.  Deadline for submissions to Tracks is the 10th of each month by 5pm.

Phoenix Elks Tracks

July 2024

The Elks Tracks is the official newsletter of Phoenix Lodge 335, published monthly and distributed to all Lodge 
members. Content is subject to editing, acceptance, or rejection by the Tracks Staff. Certain articles are printed as 
submitted without editing, per direction of the Exalted Ruler and/or the Lodge Secretary. All written articles must 
be submitted in paper, email, text, or Word format. Graphics, pictures, and photographs must be submitted in an 
“Actual Size” format. Verbal changes to the content are acceptable with an email /re-submission.
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Production/Publication Editor: Heather Leal 602-434-6046  HeatherLeal.HL@gmail.com
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CHARITY * JUSTICE * BROTHERLY LOVE * FIDELITY
ALL-AMERICAN LODGE

2004-2005 • 2005-2006 • 2007-2008 • 2017-2018 • 2018-2019 • 
2020-2021 • 2022-2023

Exalted Ruler, Joe Brown
Greetings to all members! You are the backbone of our Lodge and the 
main ingredient in what we do and how we do it. We are always looking 
for new talent. Your ideas and knowledge make our Lodge work. We are 
looking for someone to join our Audit Committee to assist in our quarterly 
audits, our Inventory Committee to assist in our monthly inventory of our 
bar inventory, and Friday night greeters. We need Red Coats to lead our 

new member candidates around the initiation ritual, and all the committees could use 
some help.
Great News! Bingo will resume on Tuesday, July 9. Dinner will be served from 5 pm to 
6:30 pm, tickets will be on sale from 6 pm to 6:30 pm, and games will start at 6:30 pm. 
We look forward to seeing you all there. Anyone interested in joining the Bingo Commit-
tee should contact Tim Woods or any Bingo worker.
When you receive this issue, our ritual officers will be at the Grand Lodge convention in 
Austin, Texas, competing in this year’s Ritual contest. We strive to bring home the gold for 
our Lodge. I would like to thank all the members for their support, our coaches for getting 
our team to this level in the competition, and now it’s up to the team to see it through.
In closing, remember we are all volunteers. Don’t forget to thank our servers, greeters, 
dining staff, and anyone you see doing a job within the Lodge; they are one of our volun-
teers. As always, I can be contacted by email at joebrownelks335@gmail.com or by phone 
or text at 602-791-6894.

Esteemed Leading Knight, Karen Seaman
National Convention in Austin, Texas, from 6/28 until 7/4. Wish your ritual 
Officers luck, please! The Charity Ball is on February 15, 2025! Come and 
enjoy Paris at its best. The Redneck Party for the Children’s Christmas Shop-
ping Spree is on September 14. Please come and support the kids! Member-
ship Committee, Cigar Box Purse Class on September 21, from 12pm until 

4pm. These are very unique and nice to make… you can make a jewelry box or memory 
box… so fun! Save these dates and enjoy participating!

Esteemed Loyal Knight, Becky Simons
Summer is here with a vengeance! I am so glad we’ve slowed down just 
a little so we can enjoy upcoming events. Our 4th of July picnic, which is 
on the 6th, is almost here, and this time the pool is open. Just a remind-
er: there is no lifeguard, so parents must accompany their kids. I can’t 
wait to spend the day catching up with new and old friends. See you at 

the Lodge!

Esteemed Lecturing Knight, Clint Tompkins
Welcome to July and our yearly celebration of Independence from 
England. This month, our Ritual team will be returning from Austin, 
hopefully clutching an award to place on the wall and a brain full of 
information to help better our Lodge.
Look for the Kids Committee box at the front door of the Lodge to drop 

school supply donations for Elks Kids Backpacks. Join us in putting these backpacks 
and donations together on July 19th after dinner around 7 p.m.
Backpacks and supplies will be given out to Elks Kids on July 20th from 10 a.m. to 12 
p.m. On July 27th, please bring your family for the Kids Committee’s End of School 
Pool Party from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. We will have hot dogs, chips, and Otter Pops for dona-
tions.
Looking forward to seeing everyone this month! Thank you.

Elks 335 Monetary 
Donations 
Submitted by Lizanne Luke, Veterans Committee Chair

The Lodge 335 Veterans Committee is proud to announce 
our annual donations totaling $18,000 to 10 outstanding 
organizations supporting our Veterans. Notable beneficia-
ries include:

•	 Honor Flight Arizona: Flies Veterans to Washington, D.C., at no cost to visit memo-
rials dedicated to their service. Since inception, over 2,500 Veterans have benefited 
from three-day trips, including meals, hotels, and guided tours.

•	 Military Assistance Mission (MAM): Provides financial aid for rent, mortgage, car 
payments, utilities, and essentials like school supplies and Christmas toys, alleviating 
financial stress on military families.

•	 Women’s Stand Down: Supports homeless and at-risk female Veterans with housing 
assistance, legal aid, job readiness, and health 
care, empowering them to lead stable, healthy 
lives.

•	 Motorcycle Relief Fund: Offers therapeutic mo-
torcycle adventure tours for Veterans and first 
responders with PTSD, fostering camaraderie 
and support networks.

•	 Disabled American Veterans (DAV) Chapter 37: 
Empowers Veterans through services such as 
transportation to medical appointments, benefit 
claim assistance, and outreach programs.

We are honored to support these organizations that 
play crucial roles in the lives of our Veterans and are grateful for the opportunity to con-
tribute to their missions.

Pictured: Lorrain Browing, Disabled American Veterans Arizona Chapter 37; Lizanne 
Luke, Military Assistance; Jim Sharpe; Margy Bons; Mark Jeffrey.



July 2024

PHOENIX ELKS LODGE #335 CONTACTS 
2023-2024 
bpoephx335@gmail.com
Office 602-482-2335

Exalted Ruler
Joe Brown 602-791-6894
joebrownelks335@gmail.com
Esteemed Leading Knight  
Karen Seaman 602-315-0939
Punkimonki@AOL.com
Esteemed Loyal Knight 
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Esteemed Lecturing Knight 
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com
Secretary
Brenda Kayal 602-380-2349
bkayal@msn.com
Treasurer
Diane Bodwell, PER 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Esquire
Jeff Beasley 918-808-2605 
jeff@jeffbeasley.com
Chaplain
Sylvia Carruthers 760-845-6010
sylviacarruthers@gmail.com 
Inner Guard
Cory Dunkirk 480-286-5376
dunkpro12@gmail.com
Tiler
Patricia Stewart 602-316-1548
pstewartaz@gmail.com
Vocalist
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413
akayal@msn.com
1 Year Trustee
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com
2 Year Trustee 
Ken Stewart 602-568-6050
kstewartaz@yahoo.com
3 Year Trustee
Marty Griffith, PER 602-614-8663
martygriffith53@gmail.com
4 Year Trustee
Clem Brown 602-790-0546 Chairman
campmaster@cox.net
5 Year Trustee
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413
akayal@msn.com

Phoenix Elks Committee Directory
Accident Prevention: 
Marty Griffith, PER 602-614-8663
martygriffith53@gmail.com
Americanism:
Damien Speck 602-399-2277 
dspeckelks335@gmail.com
Americanism Essays:
Kirby Everingham 480-201-5997
r2k2ever@gmail.com
Antlers:
Eileen Austin 602-644-6343
rubyrhino@cox.net
Applications:
Linda Thompson 307-421-4683 
lthompsonncua@gmail.com
Arizona Elks Major Projects (AEMP) 
Larry Bodwell 602-989-5896
LDBodwell@gmail.com
Audit & Accounting:
Laura Williams 602- 448-5855
laura@laura-williams-cpa.com 
Banquet Reservations Manager
Nadine Lucas 602-482-2339
elksroomrentals335@gmail.com

Bingo:
Tim Woods, PDDGER 602-762-4629 
tim@azwoods.com
Blood Drive:
Cory Dunkirk 480-286-5376
dunkpro12@gmail.com
Charity Ball:
Irene Ploski 602-380-5927
irene@indieinsurance.com & 
Laura Williams 602- 448-5855
laura@laura-williams-cpa.com
Children’s Shopping Spree:
Linda Thompson 307-421-4683
lthompsonncua@gmail.com
Club Manager
Nadine Lucas 602-482-2339
Clubmgr335@gmail.com
Dictionary/ Young Readers Day/Read 
Across America:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com
Drug Awareness:
Bill Darr, PDDGER 415-850-5250 
Slidarr628@cs.com
Electronic Lodge Communications ONE:
Dan McDermott 909-994-0369  
ddmcdermott@gmail.com
Elks Kids:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com
Elks National Foundation:
Diane Bodwell, PER 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Flag Day:
TBD
Facilities Committee: 
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com
Friday Volunteer Servers:
TBD
Funeral:
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413 
akayal@msn.com
Government Relations:
Al Kayal, PDDGER 602-451-8413 
akayal@msn.com
Hoop Shoot:
TBD
House Committee 
Bill Darr, PDDGER 415-850-5250 
Slidarr628@cs.com
Membership:
Kathy Jones 602-777-1366
kajones0809@gmail.com
Past Exalted Rulers Association: 
Randy Doescher
rddoescher@gmail.com
Picnics:
Cookie Nanni 602- 482-8076
cooktzu@aol.com
Presiding Justice:
Philip Whitaker 602- 423-8118
Protocol: (Co-Chairs)
Randy Sterling 602-616-3871
bullelk335@gmail.com & 
Dawn Sterling 602- 242-4470
dawnscandles@cox.net
Public Relations
Jeff Beasley 918-808-2605 
jeff@jeffbeasley.com
Queen of Hearts: 
Diane Bodwell, PER 602-989-8940 
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Salvation Army Bell Ringers: 
Patricia Stewart 602-316-1548
pstewartaz@gmail. com
Scholarships:
Diane Bodwell PER 602-989-8940
elks335treasurer@gmail.com
Scouts Liaison, Boys & Girls:
Damien Speck 602-399-2277 
dspeckelks335@gmail.com
Soccer Shoot:
TBD
Steak Fry Dinners
Mark Thompson 307-631-4474 
smurfect2@gmail.com

Thanksgiving Baskets:
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Tracks Editor:
Heather Leal 602-434-6046
HeatherLeal.hl@gmail.com 
Trustees:  
Clem Brown, PER 602-790-0546
campmaster@cox.net
Veterans:
Becky Simons 602-697-1175 
ocheltr@aol.com
Wheel O’ Elkdom:
Alice Brown 602-770-8618
campmaster@cox.net
Youth Activities:
Clint Tompkins 602-400-4431 
tompkins.clint@yahoo.com

Secretary’s Information
Sickness and Distress:
Heather Leal broke 3 bones in her foot and 
is recovering.

Sam Burkhardt, PER had a pacemaker 
implant.  

Please keep Heather and Sam in your 
thoughts and prayers.

Proposition for Membership: 
Read on the floor of the Lodge May 16 and 
June 6, 2024 Lodge sessions.

By Initiation		  Proposer
Jason Baker, Jr.		  Jim Bowe
Michelle Black		  Jeff Beasley
Ryan Allen Bunkley		  Paul Rochon
Cody Casano		  Carroll Mumford
Rodney Faria		  Roger Clark
Shannon Herrick		  Jerry Porter
Larry King			  Ethel Wright
Margaret E.Neal		  Laurie Sojak
Courtney Pavlak		  Cory Dunkirk
Dwayne Persky		  Carroll Mumford
Erin Rosenkrans		  Brenda Kayal
Lisa Galegos		  Linda Head
Thomas Head		  Darlene Shephard
Suzanne Keefe		  Rosanne Wilson
Angela Mary Marnell	 Joyce Kissner
Earnest Scarbrough		  William Scarbrough

By Reinstatement
Bonnie Osborn		  Brenda Kayal
Frank Tingley		  Marvin Fairbanks

By Transfer Dimit
Garwin Gaekel from Scottsdale Lodge #2148

All applications were referred to the Applications 
Committee. 

Applications Committee Report:
The following candidates were favorably recom-
mended by the Application Committee at the 
May 15, 2024 committee meeting.

By Initiation
Stephen Albrecht		  Ryan Bunkley	
Shannon Herrick		  Edward Hopkins	
Fred Humphrey		  Larry King
Roy Miele			   Erin Rosenkrans	
John Scott			  Michael Senger

By Transfer Dimit
Kevin McGourty

Balloting:
The following candidates were balloted on 
in the affirmative at the May 16, 2024 Lodge 
session.

By Initiation
Stephen Albrecht		  Ryan Bunkley	
Shannon Herrick		  Edward Hopkins	
Fred Humphrey		  Larry King
Roy Miele			   Erin Rosenkrans	

John Scott			  Michael Senger

By Transfer Dimit
Kevin McGourty

Initiation:
The following candidates were initiated 
into Phoenix Lodge #335 at the June 6, 2024 
Lodge session.	

Stephen Albrecht		  Ryan Bunkley
Shannon Herrick		  Edward Hopkins-
Fred Humphrey		  Larry King
Erin Rosenkrans		  John Scott
Michael Senger		  Irma Stewart

Membership/Lapsation Report 
Beginning Membership 
Total 4/1/2024		  1052
Increases:				  
Initiated			   23
Affiliated 		  3
Reinstated 		   1
Subtotal			  27
Decreases:
Dropped			  3
Transferred Out		  1
Absolute Dimit		  0
Deaths			   0
Expelled			   0
Subtotal			  4
	    
CLMS Active Members	 1075
Average Age		  65.74
Gain/Loss		  23
Delinquency:
Six Months		  146
One Year			  0
Over One Year		  0
Total			   46
Lapsation Rate		  13.88% 
Life Members		  150
Honorary Life Members	 0
Total           		  150
Life Percentage		  14.26%

Page 2
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Charity Ball Sneak Peek
Submitted by Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight 

Imagine a night where the enchantment of Par-
is comes to life under a starlit sky. On February 
15, 2025, Phoenix Lodge 335 will transform into 
“Midnight in Paris,” a dreamscape of elegance and 
romance.
   Picture this: twinkling lights reflecting off deli-
cate glasses of champagne, the soft melodies of the 
17-piece Forever Young Big Band filling the air, var-
ious performers and entertainment throughout the 
evening, exciting items for auction, and the aroma 
of gourmet delicacies enticing your senses. Guests 
will be transported to the City of Lights, where 
every corner whispers tales of love and adventure, 
as we fundraise for our scholarships program and 
other Lodge important charities.
   Join us for an unforgettable evening of dancing 
and delight, where the magic of Paris infuses every 
moment. Come dressed in your finest, ready to lose 
yourself in the charm of an enchanting night. To 
ensure a memorable experience for all, only 250 
tickets will be sold, so secure yours early—people 
are already planning to buy tables!
Let’s make memories that will last a lifetime. Phoe-
nix Lodge 335 invites you to be part of this magical 
journey. Mark your calendars, spread the word, and 
get ready for an evening you won’t want to miss.

Memorial Day Picnic
Submitted by Cookie Nanni, Picnic Chair

Well, another great picnic is in the history books. 
Our Memorial Day picnic was a great success, start-
ing with the Pledge of Allegiance and a prayer by 
our officer, Jeff Beasley. Then we began serving our 
tasty variety of great picnic food. There was a fab-
ulous kids’ table, a basket table, and the never-end-
ing dessert table. A 50/50 raffle and fun karaoke 
rounded off the day.
We served 116 dinners to a room full of smiling 
faces and, I hope, full tummies. I must thank all of 
my volunteers who made the day a total success. A 
special thank you to Cindy for all the fixings and to 
Smurf, who came through to cook our hamburgers 
and hotdogs. He saved the day.

Pictured: Sharon Bruckner, Becky Simons; Esteemed 
Loyal Knight, Janet Smith, Will McDermott, Liberty 
Sharppe,  Patricia Stewart; Tiler, Tim Woods; PER, Carol 
McFadden, Dennis 
McFadden, Elks 
Lodge members 
standing for the 
Pledge of 
Allegiance

Donations 
Needed 
Submitted by Karen Seaman, 
Esteemed Leading Knight 

The VA urgently needs 
small and large journals 
to help patients keep 
track of their day. I will 
be making this an-
nouncement at Fun Bin-
go, our prime time for collecting donations. Your 
contributions make a world of difference, providing 
not just comfort but a lifeline of normalcy to those 
who have sacrificed so much for our freedom.
Have you ever wondered what happens to the 
magazines, books, and large print game books you 
donate to the Phoenix VA? These heartfelt gifts find 
their way to the COACH program, where they bring 
comfort to Veterans receiving medical services at 
home for dementia and Alzheimer’s. Imagine the 
relief and joy of these Veterans, surrounded by 
familiar faces and the warmth of their own homes, 
instead of the sterile, often confusing environment 
of a hospital.
The VA deeply appreciates your generosity and 
commitment to our heroes. If you can contribute 
journals or other items for this project, your kind-
ness will be felt by many.
Thank you from the bottom of my heart for your 
support.

Pictured: Penny Craft, Administrative Officer of 
the Phoenix Veterans Hospital

The True Meaning of 
Memorial Day
Submitted by Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight

“Those who have long enjoyed such privileges as 
we enjoy forget in time that men have died to win 
them.” - Franklin D. Roosevelt
  On May 27, 2024, mem-
bers of Phoenix 335 Elks 
gathered at the National 
Cemetery to honor the 
brave men and women 
who sacrificed their lives 
for our freedom. Our 
Exalted Ruler, Joe Brown, 
placed our Lodge wreath 
on the easel before the 
stage, where dignitaries 
from various Veteran orga-
nizations were seated.
   The ceremony featured 
distinguished speakers, 
including Katie Hobbs, 
our 24th Governor, and 
Marshall Trimble, a Ma-
rine, State Historian, and 
Author/Singer. Trimble’s 
heartfelt rendition of 
“Raggedy Old Flag” moved 
many to tears. Sergeant 
First Class Diana Pike, 
a Gold Star Mom who 
lost her son, Christian, in 
battle, shared her poi-
gnant and powerful story, 
reminding us of the true 
meaning of Memorial Day. 

Rick Romley served as the Master of Ceremonies, 
while Dale Villani provided insights on Veteran 
Healthcare.
   In the crowd, I recognized many faces from the 
Phoenix 335 Veteran’s Committee, several Lodge 
Officers, and our own dignitary, Al Kayal—Past Dis-
trict Deputy, Grand Exalted Ruler, and immediate 
past president of the Arizona Elks Association—who 
represented all Arizona Elks Lodges on stage.
   Our Veteran’s Committee members played a cru-
cial role in planning the event alongside Navy Veter-
an Paula Pedene. They distributed water, funded by 
the Arizona Elks Association, handed out programs, 
and ensured a smooth and respectful ceremony. Ad-
ditionally, our dedicated volunteers stayed after the 
event to clean up, leaving the site as immaculate as 
they found it.
   A heartfelt thank you to the volunteers of Phoenix 
Elks Lodge 335 for their dedication and hard work. 
Your efforts made this Memorial Day truly special. 
Special recognition goes to Henry Brown, a Veter-
an Hall of Fame member and a key figure in both 
Phoenix Elks Lodge 335 and the Veteran Commit-
tee, for his exceptional organization of all the 335 
volunteers.
 
Pictured: Al Kayal, Past District Deputy, Grand 
Exalted Ruler and past President AEA; Karen Sea-
man, Esteemed Leading Knight; Joe Brown, Exalted 
Ruler; and Al Kayal.

Elks in the Community
Submitted by Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight

Phoenix Elk 335 member, Bill Boyer, an Army Veter-
an and employee of Community Bridges, Inc. (CBI), 
recently picked up 
donations of men’s 
and women’s cloth-
ing from our Lodge 
to assist Veterans in 
need. CBI supports 
Veterans struggling 
with homelessness, 
addiction, and 
PTSD, providing 
comprehensive services that include “integrated 
medical and behavioral health care, primary care, 
crisis intervention, medical detoxification, rural sta-
bilization and recovery units, outpatient behavioral 
health centers, residential programs, and preven-
tion, education, and outreach initiatives.”
Bill has been instrumental in ensuring that our do-
nations reach Veterans seeking help at CBI. Thank 
you, Bill, for your dedication to the community and 
your continued support of Phoenix Elks Lodge 335.

Meet Our Members
Submitted by Karen Seaman, Esteemed Leading Knight

  Did you come into her life, or did she come into 
yours? Do you remember the moment you met her 
or how you became friends? Was it at a Veterans 
meeting, buying a Moonlight 
pack, receiving a greeting 
card, or purchasing a $5 
Cheater raffle ticket? Perhaps 
it was during a House Com-
mittee meeting or sharing salt 
and pepper at a Friday night 
dinner. I distinctly remember 
how we met. When the love 
of my life passed away, his 
sister and her husband, Tom 
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and Sandy Hanon, encouraged me to visit the Elks 
Lodge and volunteer. Larry Bodwell, the Exalted 
Ruler, introduced me to Janet Smith, also a widow. 
We talked for hours, sparking a new friendship.
  Janet was born in Cleveland, Ohio, just before 
Easter Sunday, and has only celebrated her birth-
day on Easter twice. Tragically, she lost her mom to 
cancer at 13, but her dad lived until 94. Janet has a 
brother, Dick, in Florida, and a sister, Bea, in North 
Carolina—where Janet will be moving on June 26, 
2024. Janet also had a sister, Doris, who has passed 
away.
  Janet married Bob Stalzer at 22, and they had 
two children, Bob and Sandy. After five years, Janet 
was single for eight years until she married Wayne 
Smith. Sadly, Wayne passed away in 1995, leaving 
Janet to raise her children alone. Janet worked at 
the Municipal Court House in Bedford, Ohio, for 
16 years as a Deputy Clerk. In 2004, her daughter 
Sandy moved to Arizona with her family. Janet fol-
lowed them to Arizona, as she is doing again now 
that Sandy and Todd are moving to North Carolina.
  Upon arriving in Arizona, Janet chose Surprise as 
her new home and worked in Glendale for Gateway 
Floral Company. She also volunteered at the stadi-
ums in Surprise and Goodyear, enjoying Cleveland 
Indians games. Janet moved three more times, each 
time getting closer to the Phoenix Elks Lodge. Her 
last home has been her residence for 16 years with 
her rescue cat, Oreo, well-known from her Facebook 
pictures and stories.
  Janet embodies selfless volunteering, serving as 
the secretary of various committees and assisting 
with Cheater raffle tickets, famously calling out, 
“Come get your tickets, they are going fast!” She 
is also the ever-welcoming Welcome Wagon lady, 
warmly greeting everyone and ensuring they return 
her enthusiastic hello. Janet helps at Fun Bingo, 
sells single sheets when the bingo book sells close, 
and is known for her bottomless purse, always 
providing anything from tape to salt and pepper 
shakers.
  You can find Janet playing Bunco Monday morn-
ings, Canasta on Fridays, attending Lodge Meetings 
on Thursdays, and enjoying Red Hat lunches. She 
is deeply involved in meeting, greeting, and caring 
for everyone’s well-being. Janet will be truly missed 
in person, but we can still connect with her by cell 
phone and Facebook. I have countless cherished 
memories with you, Janet, which I will forever keep 
in my heart. We will cling to our precious memo-
ries, just as you will, Janet, for your radiant pres-
ence will be greatly missed.

New Lodge Officer 
Installed
Submitted by: Clem Brown, Past Exalted Ruler, Chair of Trustees

On Thursday, May 16, the Phoenix Lodge #335 in-
stalled Sylvia Carruthers as Lodge Chaplain for the 

year 2024-2025. The ceremony was held during a 
regularly scheduled Lodge meeting. The installation 
was administered by Larry Bodwell, District Dep-
uty Grand Exalted Ruler (right), and the Installing 
Grand Lodge Chaplain Officer was Randy Sterling, 
Past Exalted Ruler.  Sylvia was very excited about 
becoming a Lodge Officer and looks forward to 
joining the Officer Team.

Honor Flight Reunion 
Luncheon
Submitted by Larry Bodwell, District Deputy Grand Exalted Ruler

On May 25th, 2024, Phoenix Elks Lodge held a 
reunion luncheon for 200 Veterans and their guests. 
These Veterans served during WWII, Korea, and 
Vietnam. They had 
just returned from a 
flight to our nation’s 
capital to be honored 
for their service to 
our country. We don’t 
have many more WWII 
Veterans left. I believe 
the average age is 
close to 100 years old, 
and the Korean War 
Vets are not that far 
behind. We should take 
every opportunity to 
honor these heroes; 
we owe them a debt 
that we can never 
repay. However, 
we can at least pay 
the interest on this 
debt by practicing 
the principles they 
fought to defend 
and helping keep 
this the greatest 
country on the face of the earth. The Phoenix Elks 
Lodge #335 Veterans Committee sponsors this 
event several times a year, and it is one of the most 
rewarding activities that we do with the Veterans of 
our local community. Phoenix Lodge will be hosting 
two more reunions in the fall. If you are available, it 
would be one of the most rewarding events that you 
can volunteer for. Remember, Freedom Isn’t Free!

Record-Breaking Success 
at State Convention in 
Tempe, Arizona
Submitted by Gus Noble; State Chairman 

The recent State Convention in Tempe, Arizona, 
has set records, marking an achievement for all 
involved. A total of 136 baskets were collected, with 
contributions from every Lodge, and none were left 
unclaimed. 
Mandy Smallcanyon, Secretary at the Page Lodge, 
was the lucky winner of the 50/50 raffle, taking 
home $1,631. Denise Floyd from Sun City Lodge 
won the gun vault valued at $159, and David Whit-
more from Show Low claimed the Elk pocket watch 
worth $225.
Overall, the event was a success, netting a total 
income of $7,653. Eight grants were awarded, with 
four still available, and thirty participants enjoyed 

shopping sprees.
Looking ahead, the golf tournament scheduled for 
Saturday, September 28, at Continental Golf Course 
in Scottsdale, where teams and t-box sponsors are 
urgently needed. Additionally, the midterm con-
vention is set to take place from October 18-24 in 
Tempe.

The success of this State Convention was a 
testament to the dedication and generosity of the 
Lodge community. Let’s continue this momentum as 
we prepare for our upcoming events. Congratula-
tions to all the winners and participants!

ENF Fidelity Club
Submitted by: Diane Bodwell, PER, ENF Chair

Do you contribute to the Elks National Foundation 
often? What if you could donate without having 
to think about it? Well, you can! Enroll today and 
become a member of the Fidelity Club—the ENF’s 
monthly giving program.

The ENF Fidelity Club is an individual giving and 
recognition program. Members of the ENF Fidelity 
Club support the ENF on a regular basis via direct 
debit or recurring credit card donations. Not only 
are these members supporting an important cause, 
but they are also helping the ENF reduce adminis-
trative expenses. We thank them for their ongoing 
commitment!

Why Join the Fidelity Club?

Ease: The ENF Fidelity Club recognizes automat-
ic, regularly scheduled donations through your 
bank account or credit card. These donations occur 
monthly (minimum $5).
Eco-Friendly: Save a tree and save time with 
paperless donations!
Convenience: No need to purchase stamps or 
mail a check. It takes just five minutes to sign up, 
and you’re good to go!
Flexibility: You can increase, modify, or cancel 
your gift at any time.
Security: It’s safe, reliable, and allows the ENF to 
spend less time on administration and more time on 
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our charitable mission.
Program Choice: You may choose from the ENF Endowment Fund, Hoop 
Shoot Fund, Community Investments Program Fund, Scholarship Fund, Drug 
Awareness Program Fund, Veterans Fund, or the ENF All Programs Fund.
Becoming a member of the Fidelity Club is simple! Enroll online at enf.elks.org/
recurring and start your gift today! If you have any questions or would like as-
sistance in enrolling, feel free to contact Diane Bodwell, PER, at 602-989-8940 
or any member of the ENF committee.

Children’s 
Christmas Shopping 
Spree Summer News
Submitted by Linda Thompson, CCSS Chair

It’s time to start thinking about your 
Redneck rags! At the Redneck Party on September 14th, we’ll be having a 
hootin’ good time and raising bucks for the kids! Great vittles, lots of dancing, 
games, costume prizes, jello shots, and some really fine grab bags and raffle 
prizes. You’ll really want to get in on this when you see what you can win! Apps 
at 5:30, main vittles and dessert at 6:00. You can purchase your ticket for $20 
until September 7th; the price is $25 after that, so buy early. Wayne is our DJ 
for dancing and will host Karaoke starting at 9 p.m. You’ve given fantastic sup-
port at our events this year. Keep it up!

Also exciting is our Prosperity Calendar. For a $20 ticket, you will get 30 chanc-
es to win. Every day in September, we’ll draw a winner of $50 or $100, and 
$500 on Redneck Night. See the ad. Buy your tickets early; we will only sell 250 
tickets! You have a great chance of winning, and you can win more than once 
on the same ticket! You don’t have to be a member or be present to win, so you 
can give them as gifts or share them with friends. Contact Linda for tickets or 
watch for our volunteers selling around the Lodge every Friday night. Winners 
will be posted twice weekly on the 335 Facebook page and in the Lodge.

It takes a lot of volunteers to pull off the CCSS, so contact Linda at (307) 421-
4683 if you’d like to help with the Redneck Party or calendar sales.

Celebrating Elk of the Month: 
Daniel McDermott
Submitted by Joe Brown, Exalted Ruler

We are pleased to announce that Daniel 
McDermott (Dan) has been chosen as Elk of the 
Month for July! Dan’s dedication and efforts 
have made a significant impact on our Lodge, 
and we are so happy to honor him with this 
well-deserved recognition.

Dan plays a crucial role in our Lodge by writ-
ing and distributing the Electronic Flash as 
part of the Electronic Communications Committee (Ecom). He ensures that our 
communications are clear, professional, and timely! Additionally, Dan provides 
support with our POS systems and internet issues, always ready to step in when-
ever problems arise. He is currently spearheading an initiative to update and 
streamline our technology, aiming for a flawless experience for all members.

Beyond his technical contributions, Dan is a vital member of the House Commit-
tee and the Great Hearts Committee. He also manages the Lodge Calendar. This 
task is far more complex than it sounds, as Dan must coordinate every event 
request, ensuring availability and preventing double bookings. His organization 
and foresight keep our events running smoothly, much to the appreciation of 
everyone involved.
Thank you, Dan, for everything you!

ACROSS
2. Groups of people that get together to help different parts in the Lodge and always looking 
for new people.
5. What happens every Friday at 5:30pm?
6. The P in BPOE?
9. The place where Elks members meet.
10. Generosity towards others, a key Elks activity.
12. The process of becoming a member.
13. Symbolic part of an elk and refers to the youth program associated with the B.P.O.E
16. An activity Elks members often engage in.

DOWN
1. A name for one of the Scholarships we offer.
3. Status of being part of the Elks Lodge.
4. We are the All-________ Lodge.
7. What Holiday do we have the Heritage room full of food for donations?
8. Relating to a brotherly organization.
11. The B in B.P.O.E
14. Last name of the Grand Exalted Ruler?
15. The Exalted Ruler of Lodge #335 for 2024-2025.
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Answers from Cross word puzzle:
Across: 2.Committee 5.Dinner 6. Protective 9. Lodge 10. Philanthropy 12. Initiation 
13. Antlers 16. Volunteering
Down: 1. Americanism 3. Membership 4. American 7. Thanksgiving 8. Fraternal 
11. Benevolent 14. Shook 15. Joe

Pictured from left to right: Stephen Albrecht, Ryan Bunkley, Larry King, Fred
Humphrey, Michael Senger, Shannon Herrick, John Scott, Irma Stewart, Edward
Hopkins, and Erin Rosenkrans and Joe Brown (Exalted Ruler)
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

30 1
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games 
1pm Bunco 

2
12pm Texas Hold’em 
5:30pm Dinner 
6:30pm Fun Bingo 

3
9am Pool Players  

4
12pm Poker Games 

5
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Member Mtg

6
12pm Independence 
Day Picnic (food 
served 12-2pm)
4-8pm Karaoke  
7pm Texas Hold’em 

7
2pm Darts 

8
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games

9
12pm Texas Hold’em 
5:00pm Kids Mtg 
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm – Public Bingo

10
9am Pool Players
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Line Dancing  
Lessons 

11
12pm Poker Games

12
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6pm Classic Jukebox

13
7pm Fun Bingo

14
2pm Darts

15
 9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games
6:30pm House Comm 
Mtg

16
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm – Public Bingo
7pm Trustees Mtg

17
9am Pool Players  
4:30pm New Members-
Meet & Greet
5:30pm Dinner 
Hotdogs/Burgers 
7pm Song Bingo
7pm Orientation

18
12pm Poker Games
7pm Lodge Mtg

19
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Member Mtg
7:30pm Line Dancing  
Lessons

20
10am Backpack Drive
12pm Pool Tournament 
6pm 70’s Party & 
Dinner $10
7pm Texas Hold’em 

21
9am-12pm PER 
Breakfast 
2pm Darts

22 
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games

23
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm – Public Bingo

24
9am Pool Players
12pm-5pm Blood Drive
5pm PR Comm Mtg 
5:30pm BBQ Chicken 
Sandwich 
6pm Ricky D Music

25
12pm Poker Games 
6pm Veterans Comm 
Meeting
7pm PER Mtg

26
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm  Ol Porch 
Dog Musician 

27
5:30pm Kids Back to 
School Swim Party
7pm Fun Bingo

28
2pm Darts

29
9am Pool Players 
12pm Poker Games 

30
12pm Texas Hold’em  
5:00pm-6:30pm Dinner
6:30pm – Public Bingo

31
9am Pool Players
6:30pm Line Dancing  
Lessons & Bring Your 
Own Dinner

1
12pm Poker Games 

2
9am Pool Players 
11am Canasta 
5:30pm Dinner
6:30pm Member Mtg

3
6pm Dinner & Movie  
Poolside/ Maverick

Lounge Hours:				  
Monday-Thursday: 11am-10pm		
Friday and Saturday: 11am-11pm
Sunday: 11am-7pm 

Hours:
Monday-Thursday: 9am-10pm
Friday: 9am till close
Saturday: 11am till close
Sunday: 11am -7pm

Office Hours:
Monday-Thursday: 9am-2pm

July 2024
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Friday Night Food Servers Needed!
Come in, join a team, and help once a month for just a couple of  hours on a Friday.
Meet members and make new friends. Contact Cindy Pendergrass to get involved! 

Members, spouses, and widows may volunteer!

Phone: 623-582-4298
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Dinner served 5:30pm to 
7:00 pm
Groups of  8+ please call a 
day in advance
(602) 482-2335

July 5th
Chicken and Stuffing $16
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

June 12th
Prime Rib $23
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

July 19th
Liver and Onions or 
Meatloaf  $16
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

July 26th
BBQ Ribs $16
Baked Fish / Beer Battered 
Fish & Chips $14

All dinner prices flat fee, 
includes tax

Every Friday night:
Soup and Mixed Greens & 
Coleslaw - $9.00
Kids menu – Only $5.00

Desserts: Donation please
Any substitutions or 
changes will be on the 
menu board in the lounge.

Grand Lodge Convention June 30th- July 3
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